
 

 

Lamar County Board of Commissioners 

Special Called Meeting  

June 4th, 2020  

5:30 P.M. 
 

Chairman Glass called the Special Called meeting to order at approximately 7:06 p.m. 

Present for the meeting were Chairman Glass, Vice-Chair Thrash, Commissioner Horton, 

Commissioner Heiney, County Administrator Townsend, and County Clerk Davidson.  

Commissioner Traylor was present for the meeting via phone. The meeting was also 

provided to the public via zoom.  

Everyone said the Pledge of Allegiance. Chairman Glass gave the invocation.  

Chairman Glass requested that everyone remember Councilwoman Anne Claxton who was 

involved in a serious accident earlier in the day.  

Commissioner Horton made a motion to approve Ordinance 2020-01 Rezoning 

Application # 2020-01 by Emily Hutto to rezone one and a half acres from R-3 (Single 

Family Residential) to C-1 (Commercial-light neighborhood) to allow for a beauty salon 

in an existing home. Commissioner Heiney seconded the motion. The motion passed 

unanimously.  

Vice-Chair Thrash made a motion to table the Special Exception Application #2020-02 by 

New Cingular Wireless, PCS (AT&T). Commissioner Horton seconded the motion. The 

motion passed unanimously.  

Commissioner Heiney made a motion to approve Resolution 2020-08 Special Exception 

App # 2020-03 by Dr. Fleming Childs-Private Family Cemetery. Vice-Chair Thrash 

seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  

 

Chairman Glass explained that the Intergovernmental Agreement between Lamar County 

and the City of Milner is for a drainage easement where they need to channel some 

stormwater run-off that is going across a homeowner’s property  The water drains under 

the road but there is not where for the water to go once it get up under the road and the 

drain ends up backing up and they have had to let it go across the homeowners field to 

disperse itself. County Administrator Townsend stated that the City of Milner has the 

intergovernmental agreement on their agenda for June 15th, 2020 meeting. Once they 

approve and sign the internal agreement, they will put it on the schedule to get this work 

done. He said that the intergovernmental agreement states that the City of Milner shall pay 

the costs of materials in the amount of $3,500.00 and the County shall provide the labor.  

 

Vicki Smith stated that it was her understanding that the City of Milner would pay for the 

cost of the materials and with Lamar County’s expertise they would provide the actual 

labor for the project which will be very helpful to the City of Milner. Chairman Glass 

stated that this would be put on the list of work order schedules.  

 

Vice-Chair Thrash made a motion to approve the Intergovernmental Agreement between 

Lamar County and the City of Milner to do the drains repairs on the corner of Matthews 



 

 

Road and Main Street in Milner, Georgia. Commissioner Horton seconded the motion. 

The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Chairman Glass reminded everyone about early voting and encouraged everyone to vote. 

He also encouraged everyone to complete the FY2020 Census either by mail, phone or 

online and said that if they do not fill out the Census then someone will come to your 

door. 

 

Adjournment 

 

Commissioner Heiney made a motion to adjourn the Public Hearing at approximately 5:45 

p.m. and Vice-Chair Thrash seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  
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